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      Team 2014-15 

 
          President  

        Mike Nella 
         Secretary 

   Brian McCallum 
        Treasurer         

      Bob Cooper 

 
    Attendance this week 

Total Members            26 

Exempt                       

Apologies            4    

Make-up                        5          

Attended             16 

Honorary Member                                

Guests                                                         

Visitors                    1                                                   

Partners                                                             

              81 %          

 

     Facts & Figures 

Raffle   
         Lee & Brian 

 

     Heads & Tails   

              Lee    
                    

 

         Birthdays:   

     Marge W   25
th

  

 

       Anniversary:  

      

 

   Club Anniversary:  
    

 
If you had any we hope            

you had a good day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          
Meets Monday 

 6 for 6.30pm 

        At  Rotary Hall 

Brownell Crescent, Medina  

 

Visitors always welcome 

      President Mike 

            The Rotary Club of Kwinana     
                               District 9465      Western Australia        
                                       Chartered: 22 April 1971                     

 

                   Coming Events    April 2015                  

                                      Magazine    Month   
  
April 2015  
 
Wed 22nd              Board meeting Club Rooms  7pm  
 
Fri 24th                 Prepare for Anzac Day  1pm on. 
 
Sat 25th                 Anzac Day      Dawn Breakfast 
 
Mon 27th              No meeting      Public Holiday 
 
 
May 2015 
 
Mon 4th          Club Meeting              Cheers for Ears 
 
 

Attendance Officer:   Greg Williams      9419 5834 

Apologies by Saturday pm please 

 

Only sixteen members present tonight, quite a few travelling overseas. 

 

We again welcomed along Sheila Mills who is becoming a regular visitor.   

 

Michael Metcalf has everyone enthused and geared up for our annual Anzac Day 

Breakfast where this year we are catering for an unprecedented 700 people. Preparation 

will happen from 1 pm Friday 24
th
 at our club rooms, we are expecting the usual great 

turnout by members and partners who always come along to make sure our preparations 

are spot-on, it is a big ask to cook and serve 700 breakfasts in just over 1 hour, but 

somehow  we  manage it, preparation is the key.     

 

Welcome back Genevieve and family after an enjoyable week in Bali, if the many 

photo’s posted on Facebook are any indication they had a great time.                         

John and Chris, Bob and Wendy are at present on a cruise ship somewhere near 

Gallipoli eagerly awaiting dawn on Saturday 25
th
 where the 100

th
 Anniversary of the 

Gallipoli Landings will be celebrated. 

We should never lose sight of the countless thousands of Allied  lives  lost in other 

campaigns including  World War 1, World War 2,  Korea, Vietnam, Iraq, Afghanistan 

plus many other peace keeping campaigns by our allies  as well as our own  military 

forces.    
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            President   Mike Nella    
                                                            

                                                  President’s Pen   

  
                                                  Club Meeting 20

th 
 April  2015    

 

President Mike welcomed everyone along to our rather depleted meeting tonight, a special 

welcome to Sheila Mills who has come along once again. 

 

Club Forum tonight, your chance to ask or air any queries or questions you may have for 

your club executive or administration. 

 

PP Eric Blogg is going to reintroduce ClubRunner to us, PE Max is very keen for us to use 

the many options ClubRunner has to offer as a way to improve communications with our 

members.   

 

The Wellard Village Markets recent move to the Town Centre has had encouraging 

feedback, I have spoken to Creative Communities and they tell me that Peet & Co are keen 

to continue support for the markets after June 2015. 

 

Thanks to Michael Metcalf for his efforts in putting together our Anzac Day Breakfast 

project this year. All looks in place for a very successful morning, we need every available 

person to help out, both on Friday at 1pm to prepare and from 5 am on Saturday morning.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

                                    

 

  

  

 

 
 

  

 

 

Crime wouldn't pay if the government ran it 
 
 

 
 

  

Personality can open doors, but only character can keep them open  
 

 

 

Half the people in the world are below average 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

      

             Secretary:   PP Brian McCallum   

 
                                              

                        Inward Correspondence  
 

 Commonwealth Bank. Statement (Money Spinner A/C) 

 Wellard & District Probus Club. Newsletter. 

 City of Kwinana. Certificate of Approval. (Wellard Markets) 

 D’Orsonga. “Anzac Breakfast” Donation. 

 Sea Lanes. Statement. 15.04.2015. 

 Bendigo Bank. Statement A/C 151798527. 

 Bendigo Bank. Statement A/C 151799277. 

 Rotary Club of Mill Point. Request for Donation. 

  
 

   Outward Correspondence 

 
 E-mail to Kwinana RSL confirming attendance at ANZAC Day Ceremonies. 

 Letter to D’Orsogna for the donation to the ANZAC Day Breakfast. 

 
Would members please note that any correspondence received or posted by yourself,           
please ensure a copy is forwarded to your Secretary. 

 
 

     Treasurer:   PDG Bob Cooper    

            Stand-in Treasurer PP Greg Williams                   

               

                  Bills paid, money in the bank   

                                                                                   

                             

 

 

 

                 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

Club Forum tonight. 

 

President Mike invited members around the table to contribute anything that was on their minds to 

do with our club and or its administration. 

 

About the only subject brought up was that ‘it is felt that our Guest Speakers should be held to a 

time limit of 20 minutes’ 

While most do adhere to this time limit some do not and tend to go on uncontrolled. 

 

Suggested that Program Manager (I’m sure he does now) inform speakers at the time of 

engagement that they are limited to 20 minutes plus an allowance for questions. 

Also suggested that the sergeant inform speakers that he will be timing their presentation and will 

sound a gong when 20 minutes are up, giving them time to wind up appropriately.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       

 

 

 

 

 

           
 20th April 2015 
 

Re Club service  
 

22
nd

 April Board meeting 

25
th
 April Anzac breakfast 

2
nd

 May City Markets 

4
th
 May Cheers for ears 

 

1. P.E.T.S was great and a good time was held by all that went, it was extremely good to network with other 

clubs both in both 9465 @ 9455, And I have a few ideas that will be discussed with the club in the near 

Future 

2. Zone meeting  was held with the PE’s of the five Rotary Clubs Working with AG Barry Berger and we 

are looking at a combined project, further information will circulated as it comes to hand 

3. 14 members of Kwinana attended a Social meeting with the Rotary Club of Rossmoyne and a great night 

of fellowship and entertainment was held by all  

4. Rotary Metro District Assembly is programed for all club directors and project managers for the 3
rd

 May 

2015, Events invitations have been sent out to the relevant managers (by mistake I sent it Twice)  

5. The District Budget will need to be voted on at assembly enabling it to be accepted by district, the Rotary 

Club of Kwinana needs to instruct our delegate (Pres Elect) to vote Yes or No, information has been sent 

to all Club members by E-Mail 

6. Wellard Markets looking good and have shifted to the Wellard Mall in April great job Wendy , and I 

believe all went well with the first market in the mall 

7. Kwinana city markets were held on Saturday 18
th
 April and whilst the numbers are still low it does have a 

good feel and all stall holders are happy to come back 

8. PP Brian & PP Edd and his helpers have painted the caravan and it is now looking very fresh thanks to 

Edd & his crew 

9. Busy bees there are a number of items still outstanding on our wish list, it has been sent to all members, a 

copy placed on the wall, and a big thank you to the members that have taken on some of the tasks 
 

Re: International  
 

The international Committee has carried out the following  
 

 Surplus school computer have send letters to about 9 Clubs and have received cheque’s for $1,000.00 each 

from Kojonup and Mount Barker have paid them into our foundation account already, and Rossmoyne has 

promised a Cheque for $1,000.00  

 Planning is well on the way for Tom Hoyer and myself to carry out some pre-work within Timor-Leste prior 

to the main work party in September, plan is to Dept 19
th
 July returning 5

th
 August 2015 

 The international committee is waiting on final approval from Foundation for the Global Grant GG 1526296 

(Still) appears the previous Global Grant GG 1420289 had to be closed first this has now been done, and we 

are waiting on final notification from Foundation now on both Global Grants 

 I will be Guest Speaker At Rossmoyne on the 6
th
 May and Mill Point on the 8

th
 May 2015 

 Rotary Clubs of Rockingham, Palm Beach, Albany Port, Dili and Kwinana have  deposited their funds to 

our International operating account 

 Still waiting on Southern Districts and Byford to Confirm they are joining the project 

 The Rotary Clubs of Fremantle,  Cockburn, Willetton have also shown a great interest and I will offer to 

speak them as the Guest Speaker in the near future 
 

       Max Bird 

       PE 2014/15 

        

  
 

 

  

 

       President Elect 2014/15                   Max Bird   

  

Rotary Club of Kwinana; Club Service Director   

Kwinana Rotary Club International Manager 

Project Manager for RAWCS 21-2011-12 project 



 

 

 

 

 

 

      

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Projects Director 

      PP Ian Critchley 

   PP Bob Thompson 

     Foundation Dir. 

PP Genevieve Carr 

     Vocational    
  

   PDG John Iriks 

     Community   

   

 

         

 

    

  

 

  

  

Project Director’s Report.  
 

Our club changeover will be on Saturday 11
th

 July 2015 at the 

Darious Function Centre.  

 

The next Wellard Village Markets will be held on Sunday 10
th

 

May 2015.  

The WVM has moved to their new location, the Town Centre.    

So far very positive feedback  from all concerned.    
Bob T will take over Wendy’s role in her absence. 

Due to her commitments as PE after June 2015, Wendy wishes to 

relinquish the Wellard Markets position, would a suitable member 

please volunteer to take on this role. 

 

City Square Markets to be held on Saturday 2
nd

 May 2015  

Safety Coordinator Ian C will ensure traffic signs and road closers 

are in place by 7am.  

  
Plans to have at least 5 restaurant meetings during 2014/15        

Next scheduled  is 15
th

 June 2015 Mike Nella to organise. 

 

Bendigo Bank, John is delighted to announce that the lease has 

been signed, opening all being well by 30
th

  June.     

  

Plans for Anzac Day are well underway, we have confirmation of 

numbers, 700 people will be catered for, preparation will be 

Friday from 1pm. Caravan, trailer etc. will be setup at Medina 

Hall late afternoon Friday in readiness for an early start Saturday 

morning. Security will be on site throughout the night.   

 

 Many thanks to PP Edd and PP Brian for making our caravan 

look  spic n span again, great job guys. 

 

Kwinana Bowling Club, Industries Cup. Sunday 3
rd

 May 2015                                                   

$60 per team of four, see Greg Williams for further info. 

  

Copy of District 9465 budget received, needs to be ratified by club 

members. This was done Monday 20
th

 meeting. 

 

 

Visit your club webpage.  
http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106    

or type Kwinana Rotary Club into ‘Google’    

  
 

 

  

 

    PE  Max Bird 

     International    

   Lorraine Lucas 

         Youth      

  

      PP John Brennan  

           Membership 

PP Chris Oughton 

Public Relations Dir.  

  

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106


   

            Guest Speaker:         PP Eric Blogg   ClubRunner for Rotary Clubs        

 

  

         

  

 Designed by Rotarians ... For Rotarians 
 
ClubRunner is the award-winning membership management and communications software for 
Rotary clubs, districts and zones. Discover the unique benefits that ClubRunner can bring to your 
club 
 
Founded in 2003, ClubRunner began as a project by the District 7080 Website Chair, a long time 
Rotarian and Past President of the Mississauga City Centre Rotary Club in Ontario, Canada.  
As a software provider for major banks and insurance companies, his company, Doxess 
Technologies (ClubRunner’s parent company), was already using the latest technology  
to manage online databases, generate dynamic documents and perform time saving work flow 
functions within an organization. 
Working closely with his home District and club, he adapted this experience to the way Rotary 
clubs work.  
Today, ClubRunner continues its investment into the Rotary community by constantly updating 
and adding new features to improve functionality. In fact, ClubRunner led the way with the RI 
integration project and was the first vendor to integrate its databases with Rotary International. 
With the largest user base of any software company within Rotary, ClubRunner shares a close 
relationship with Rotary International to better align its direction with the future vision of clubs 
and districts.  
 
An official Rotary International Licensee, ClubRunner serves thousands                                     of 
Rotary clubs and districts just like ours across the globe with one  
goal in mind – to make technology work for anyone, anywhere                                                              
while enabling Rotarians to streamline club processes and                                                                      
improve productivity. 
More than just a website solution, ClubRunner offers a robust  
membership management and communication system for clubs  
and districts in multiple languages. It manages your club or                                                               
district with features such as attendance reporting, event and                                                           
volunteer management, directory builder, email broadcast                                                               
services, and social media integration.  
 
In use by 9 of the first 10 Rotary clubs, ClubRunner is designed for and used by clubs of all sizes. 
In addition to database management, ClubRunner improves membership retention and growth, 
public relations and image, and the efficiency of a club’s operations.  
With a dedicated support team, we ensure your club’s success  
through training, support and best practices 
 
Using the latest in web technology, ClubRunner’s Content Management System has been geared 
around the way Rotary clubs operate. Separate sections for managing speakers, news, meeting 
information, events, members to participate in publishing updates to the website.                           
With our easy to use tools, you no longer require a skilled webmaster to maintain  
a professional website.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 



                              

     

                 Fine Session              Sergeant  PP John Wallhead  

 

    

 

Mike N:   Phone Call. 

 

Sheila M:   Member suggested that we could                                                                    

have a ‘whip around’ to buy Sheila a new pair                                                                     

of jeans as the ones she is wearing are                                                                         

somewhat threadbare around the knee area.  

 

 

Eric B:  Sitting with his friends, empty seats nearby. 

 

Lee D:  May not accept when asked. (sorry but I don’t know what?) 

 

Sam C: Seen having snooze while the ClubRunner presentation was on. 

 

John B:  Fined by Norm M because John came along to the WAFL game on Saturday 

and South Fremantle were thrashed by 100 points. 

 

Eagles fans  fined for their inept first quarter against the Dockers. 

 

  

 

    

   

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

                                                        

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Polio this week  20 April 2015      

                                                                                                       

Finishing What He Started                                                            
April marks the 60th anniversary of the announcement that 
Jonas Salk’s inactivated polio vaccine (IPV) was safe and 
effective; his work is playing a more important role than 
ever in securing a polio-free future  
 
Some moments in history carry a greater significance than 
others. Sixty years ago on the 12th of April, a vaccine 
developed by Jonas Salk proved to be safe and effective in 
protecting children against polio.                                               
This gave the world one of the critical tools needed to begin 
the fight against the crippling disease. Since then, the polio 
program  has been one of the most successful public health 
programs in history, reducing polio cases reduced by 99%. 
Now, the final 1% is tantalizingly within reach.                          
As we commemorate Jonas Salk’s remarkable achievement, 
the vaccine that began this journey – the inactivated polio 
vaccine (IPV) – is playing an important role in the final 
steps towards eradication, and ensuring that the virus will 
never be able to return. 
                                                                   Continued below 

  
 

   
  

 

 



            
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finishing What He Started                                                             

 An incurable threat                                                                                                                                           
For thousands of years, polio was a leading cause of disability, arriving without warning and 
causing lifelong paralysis. Against the backdrop of increasingly devastating outbreaks in the 
United States, Jonas Salk was born in 1914. In 1916 alone, over 27 000 people were paralyzed 
and 6 000 died in America.                                                                                                                                   
In 1928, with ever-higher numbers of cases, iron lungs were introduced to help patients 
breathe, keeping many alive who would have died only years before. Yet, in many cases, this 
restricted otherwise healthy people to a life of reliance on these machines.                                      

The discovery that changed the world                                                                                                           
In 1908, Dr Karl Landsteiner discovered that polio is caused by a virus. This marked the start of 
several decades during which understanding of the disease began to grow, setting the stage for 
scientists to begin to work on a way to prevent it.                                                                                         
At the New York University School of Medicine in 1938, Dr Jonas Salk began to work on an 
influenza vaccine. Here he learned techniques that would later enabled him to develop the 
inactivated polio vaccine at the virus research program he launched at the University of 
Pittsburgh in 1947.                                                                                                                                                   
By 1952, Salk and his colleagues announced that they had developed an injectable vaccine 
against polio. Following small trials in the Pittsburgh area of the United States, Canada, the US 
and Finland launched trials on an unprecedented scale, involving 1.8 million children. Finally, in 
April 1955, Salk’s vaccine was declared "safe, effective and potent." By 1957, cases in America 
had dropped by almost 90%, and by 1979, stopped altogether.                                                          
With the development of the oral polio vaccine (OPV) by Dr Albert Sabin in 1961, the world 
was given the tools to both stop outbreaks, and strengthen and build immunity to ensure that 
children could grow up without the threat of polio.                                                                                          

A global focus                                                                                                                                                 
Despite the dramatic impact of the vaccine in America, polio continued to affect some 350,000 
people in 125 countries around the world. In 1988, driven by Rotary International who had 
become crucial advocates in the fight against polio, the World Health Organization, UNICEF, and 
the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention joined Rotary to launch the Global Polio 
Eradication Initiative (GPEI).                                                                                                                            
Since then, the GPEI has supported governments to end transmission of polio globally. The 
combination of the oral polio vaccine and IPV led to the eradication of polio in the Americas, in 
the Western Pacific, and Europe. With the declaration of the WHO’s South-East Asia Region as 
polio-free in 2014, 80% of the world’s populations now live in polio-free regions – a public 
health milestone that was unimaginable when Salk first began his work on vaccines.                        

The role of the inactivated polio vaccine today                                                                                  
Now, on 12 April 2015, as we celebrate the 60th anniversary of the introduction of Salk’s IPV 
we are reminded of more than 10 million people walking today who would otherwise have 
been paralyzed by polio.                                                                                                                                         
In the past six months, just two countries have reported cases of wild poliovirus: Afghanistan 
and Pakistan. As a polio-free world comes into sharper focus, Salk’s vaccine is once again 
demonstrating its importance. In 2015, 120 countries are introducing his IPV into their routine 
immunization systems (some countries, like Nigeria, already have). With the phased removal of 
OPV crucial in order to completely eradicate all polioviruses, reaching all children with IPV will 
be essential in securing the gains made against polio for future generations. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                         Rotary Club of Rockingham Quiz Night 
                                      Saturday 2

nd
 May 2015 

                                    @ 

                                     Ocean Clipper Inn 

                                    6.30pm 

                                     Tables of 8  $10pp 

                                      Bar available (No BYO) 

                                     Bring your own nibbles 
                                             MC - Doug Bamford 

 
                                           Bookings 9592 5689 or  0410 082 742 or 0419 770 669  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

New Alphabet: 

A is for Apple and B is for boat,                                                                                                                            

That used to be right, but now it won’t float!                                                                                                        

Age before beauty is what we said once,                                                                                                                 

But let’s be a bit more realistic instead. 

Now   The Golden Age  Alphabet:   

 

A's   for arthritis;  

B's   the bad back,  

C's   the chest pains,   perhaps car-di-ac?  

D   is for dental decay and decline,  

E   is for eyesight, can't read that top line!    

F   is for farting and fluid retention,  

G   is for gut droop, which I'd rather not mention.  

H   high blood pressure--I'd rather it low;   

I   for incisions with scars you can show.    

J   is for joints, out of socket, won't mend,  

K   is for knees that crack when they bend.    

L   's for libido, what happened to sex?   

M   is for memory, I forget what comes next.    

N   is neuralgia, in nerves way down low;   

O   is for osteo, bones that don't grow!  

P   for prescriptions, I have quite a few,   just give me a pill and I'll be good as new!    

Q   is for queasy, is it fatal or flu?   

R   is for reflux, one meal turns to two.  

S  is for sleepless nights, counting my fears,  

T   is for Tinnitus; bells in my ears!    

U   is for urinary; troubles with flow;  

V   for vertigo, that's 'dizzy,' you know. 

W   for worry, now what's going 'round?                                                                                                                 

X   is for X ray, and what might be found.  

Y  for another year I'm left here behind,  

Z   is for zest I still have -- in my mind!  

 

I've survived all the symptoms, my body's deployed,    
And I'm keeping my doctors fully employed! 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

Makeup opportunities  

 

                Rockingham:   Monday         6pm for 6.30             Ocean Clipper Inn 

                Palm beach:    Wednesday    6pm for 6.30             Ocean Clipper Inn 

                Cockburn    Thursday   7.15am for 7.30         Cockburn Seniors Centre 

                Fremantle         Wednesday       6pm for 6.30               Villa Roma 12 High Street Fremantle 

                Byford & Districts     Monday             6.15pm for 6.45          Byford Tavern, South W Hwy 

                   Rotary Club of Kwinana Inc            
Contributions welcome:   eblogg@bigpond.com 

 

  

Driving into the city this morning on the freeway, I looked over to my right and there was a woman in a 

brand new red Mazda  doing 105 kph with her face up next to her rear view mirror putting on eyeliner. 

I looked away for a couple seconds shaking my head in disbelief and when I looked back she was 

halfway over in my lane, still working on her makeup! 

Well, it scared me so bad that I dropped my electric shaver, which knocked the doughnut right out of 

my other hand. In all the confusion of trying to straighten out the car out using my knees against the 

steering wheel, I knocked my mobile phone away from my other ear, which fell into the coffee mug 

between my legs and making me scream in pain and DISCONNECTING A VERY IMPORTANT 

CALL!!!           Bloody women drivers!!!!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

A sales representative stops at a small manufacturing plant. He presents a box of cigars to the manager 

as a gift. 

"No, thanks," says the plant manager. "I tried smoking a cigar once, but I didn't like it." 

The sales rep shows his display case and then, hoping to clinch a sale, offers to take the manager out for 

a round of drinks. 

"No, thanks," the plant manager replies. "You know, I tried alcohol once, but didn't like it. 

Then the salesman glances out the office window and sees a golf course. 

"I suppose you play golf," says the salesman. "I'd like to invite you to be a guest at my club." 

"That's kind of you, but no, thanks," the manager says. "I played golf once, but I didn't like it." 

Just then a young man enters the office. 

"Let me introduce my son, Mike," says the plant manager. 

 

"Let me guess," the salesman replies. "An only child?" 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

The Matchmaker goes to see Mr Smith, a confirmed bachelor for many years. 

"Mr Smith, don't leave it too late. I have exactly the one you need. You only have to say the word and 

you'll meet and be married in no time!" says the Matchmaker. 

"Don't bother," replies Mr Smith, "I've two sisters at home, who look after all my needs." 

 

"That's all well and good, but all the sisters in the world cannot fill the role of a wife." 

 

"I said 'two sisters,' I didn't say they were MY sisters!" 
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